SLSA

Socio-Legal Studies Association

Minutes of the 13th Annual General Meeting held at the University of Wales, Aberystwyth  4th April 2002.

In attendance:  Anne Barlow (Aberystwyth), Lois Bibbings (Bristol), Tony Bradney (Leicester), Andy Boon (Westminster), Trevor Buck (Leicester), Richard Collier (Newcastle), Fiona Cownie (Leicester), David Cowan (Bristol), Brian Dempsey (Edinburgh), Deirdre Dwyer (Reading), John Flood (Westminster), Anne Griffiths (Edinburgh), Paddy Hillyard (Ulster), Linda Mulcahy (Birkbeck) (Chair), Ann Mumford (Cardiff), Mary Seneviratne (Nottingham Trent), Sally Wheeler (Birkbeck), Mark O’Brien (Sheffield-Hallam), Chris Ashford (Sheffield-Hallam), Marie Selwood (non-affiliated), Carl Stychin (Reading), Helen Caw (Law Commission), 

1 Apologies for absence

None received.

2 The minutes of the 12th Annual General Meeting (April 2001) were approved.

3 Chair’s report

Linda Mulcahy reported on a number of matters arising during the course of the year.

· Site visit of Nottingham-Trent regarding the proposed annual conference there in 2003.

· The need for more nominations for the Book Prize.

· Discussion of the Newsletter budget and thanks to the Cardiff Law school for all their financial and other support.
Thanks were expressed by the whole meeting to Linda Mulcahy, the outgoing Chair of SLSA, for all her efforts during the period of her chairmanship.
4 Treasurer’s Report

Mary Seneviratne presented her report of SLSA’s Annual Income and Expenditure (1st March 2001 – 28th February 2002):  see Appendix 1 attached.  There followed some general discussion about the structure of SLSA’s finances.

Thanks were expressed to MS for her continuing hard work in sorting out the SLSA’s finances.

5 Newsletter Editor’s Report

Penny Smith’s report was received outlining the arrangements for handing over the work to Marie Selwood: see Appendix 2 attached.  A discussion followed concerning the future direction of the Newsletter.

Thanks were expressed to PS for her contribution in past years to the work of SLSA.

6 Website Editor’s report

LM read out a report by Martha-Marie Kleinhaus in her absence concerning the development of SLSA’s website.

7 Election of officers and members of the SLSA Executive Committee

Trevor Buck, the outgoing Secretary organised the elections.

The following were elected to the Executive Committee:

Chair – Sally Wheeler 

Treasurer – Mary Seneviratne

Membership Secretary – Stephen Whittle

Secretary – John Flood

Vice-Chair - David Cowan 

Anne Barlow

Anthony Bradney

Peter Fitzpatrick

Lisa Glennon

Michael Meenan

Andrew Sanders

A record of the Executive Committee membership following the elections is contained in Appendix 3.

8 AOB- none

Appendix 1

SOCIO‑LEGAL STUDIES ASSOCIATION

TREASURER'S REPORT 20001‑2002

1. This is my third treasurer's report to the annual general meeting. As last year, the accounts have been audited by Professor Michael Gunn, for which 1 would like to record my appreciation.

2. The accounts cover the period 1 March 2001 to 28 February 2002.

3. As you can see from the accounts, the Association's income this year has exceeded its expenditure, a point noted by the auditor as representing considerable improvement on last year.

4. This improvement must be put into context. Last year, expenditure exceeded income by over £24,500. It should be noted that income from the 2000 annual conference at Belfast was not included in last year's accounts, as it was not sent until this financial year. The annual conference is one of the Association's major sources of income. The fact that this was not available in the last financial year resulted in the huge loss last year. However, it should still be noted that even with this income, the Association would still have spent over £14,500 more than it received last year.

5. The accounts this year present a healthier balance, because there is income from two annual conferences. Without the income from the previous year's conference, there would have been a shortfall of £2,500. The Association is still spending more than it receives on an annual basis, but the overspend is reducing.

6. 1 have presented in diagrammatic form our income and expenditure. Income comes from conferences and membership fees, with a little from royalties and bank interest. Ideally, the Association would receive £20,000 a year, with conferences accounting for half of this. If the income from the 2000 conference is discounted, this objective was almost achieved in 2001‑2002.

7. As in previous years, the newsletter has accounted for not only the largest single expenditure of the Association, but also more than half of the total expenditure. The Executive Committee agreed that this was unsustainable, and efforts were made over the year to find a more cost‑effective way of producing it. A new system has been agreed, which ought to reduce the cost in the next financial year.

8. In last year's accounts, 1 presented a business plan for future expenditure. 1 am pleased to report that the costs of the website, directory and executive expenses all came well within the suggested budgets for the year.

Mary Seneviratne

Treasurer

March 2002

Appendix 2

SOCIO‑LEGAL STUDIES ASSOCIATION

NEWSLETTER EDITOR'S REPORT TO THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

AT UNIVERSITY OF WALES ABERYSTWYTH ON 4 APRIL 2002

I apologize that I am unable attend the AGM this year, but I have a rare opportunity to take a family holiday during the first half of April.

Since the last AGM I have edited and overseen the distribution of three scheduled issues of the Socio‑Legal Newsletter. The spring 2002 issue, SLNL36, was my 28th and final newsletter, and thanks to a very speedy turnaround by the printers, this issue was mailed out ahead of schedule. As always since 1994, the spring newsletter has been included in SLSA conference participants' information packs. I will, of course, deal with any readers' queries arising from SLNL36 until the end of May. I have attempted to reflect in editorial content some of the international changes wrought post‑1 1 September. So far reader feedback on the last three newsletters has been very positive.

During the past year I have liaised when appropriate with all members of the subcommittee established by SLSA's executive committee to develop future newsletter policy. For the past few weeks I have been referring all queries for future newsletters, possible future working links, and potential follow‑up materials to Marie Selwood, the recently‑appointed newsletter editor. In addition, I have been liaising with Marie to ensure a smooth handover of archives and other materials; this task is now complete. Marie and I have also liaised to ensure that she has all appropriate contacts and information relating to the production of the newsletter as organized and sponsored over the past nine years from its base at Cardiff Law School, 'm case this information might prove useful in future. Marie and I have arranged that I will continue to respond to any further e‑mail queries she sends me until the end of May as she settles into her new role.

One of the SLSA 'traditions' established by me in 1994 and additionally sponsored by Cardiff Law School has been the dispatch of extra copies of the annual spring issue of the SLNL for inclusion in the information packs of all those participating in the annual conferences of the Law & Society Association (LSA). This year I have arranged to dispatch 1,000 copies of SLNL36 to the LSA's annual conference, which is being jointly organized with the Canadian LSA at Vancouver at the end of May.

I welcome this final opportunity to thank all those whose editorial and networking collaboration over the past nine years has contributed to the Socio‑Legal Newsletter developing into a highly‑valued source of information exchange within the international socio‑legal community.

Penny Smith

Socio‑Legal Newsletter Editor, 1993‑2002

Cardiff Law School, 27 March 2002
Appendix 3

SLSA:  Record of Executive Committee membership

(2002-2003)

Elected Members: 

(Minimum number 15, Maximum number 25, not including co-opted members;  r. 5.1)

1. Banakar, Reza

(2000-2003)(1)

2. Barlow, Anne


(2002-2005)(1)

3. Bibbings, Lois

(2002-2005)(2)

4. Boon, Andy


(2000-2003)(2)

5. Bradney, Tony

(2002-2005)(1)

6. Buck, Trevor


(2002-2005)(2)


7. Carr, Helen


(2002-2005)(2)

8. Collier, Richard

(2002-2005)(2)

9. Cowan, David

(2001-2004)(2)
Vice-Chair

10. Douglas, Gillian

(2002-2005)(2)

11. Fitzpatrick, Peter

(2002-2005)(1)

12. Flood, John


(2002-2005)(1)
Secretary

13. Glennon, Lisa

(2002-2005)(1)

14. Griffiths, Anne

(2002-2005)(2)

15. Hillyard, Paddy

(2000-2003)(1)

16. Kleinhans, Martha-Marie 
(2001-2004)(1)


17. Meenan, Michael

(2002-2005)(1)

18. Quirk, Hannah

(2002-2005)(2)


19. Sanders, Andrew

(2002-2005)(1)

20. Seneviratne, Mary

(2002-2005)(2)
Treasurer

21. Sheldon, Sally

(2000-2003)(1)

22. Webley, Lisa


(2000-2003)(1)


23. Wheeler, Sally

(2002-2005)(1)
Chair
24. Whittle, Stephen

(2000-2003)(1)
Membership Secretary

(1) = these dates refer to the Member’s first three-year term.  At the end of this period the Member may seek re-election for a second term: r.5.6.

(2) = these dates refer to a Member’s second three-year term at the end of which the Member must resign.  Such Members will not be eligible for re-election for a period of at least one year:  r.5.6.

Co-opted Members

(Numbers of co-opted members are limited to a maximum of 8 and co-opted members may not exceed one-third of Committee membership at any one time;  rr. 5.8 and 5.3).

Trevor Buck, (Secretary), April 2002. 
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